
 

 
 
 
 
October 31, 2016 
 
 
Robert Stein 
Chairman 
Connecticut Siting Council 
Ten Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT  06051 
 
Re: Milford 115-kV transmission line upgrade project  
 The United Illuminating Company 
 Environmental Inspection Report on Behalf of the Connecticut Siting Council 
 
 
Dear Chairman Stein: 
 
Pursuant to the Connecticut Siting Council’s (“CSC”) approval of Petitions 1110 and 1151, 
please find outlined below and attached, The United Illuminating Company’s (“UI”) most recent 
environmental compliance summary for the construction of the Milford 115-kV transmission lines 
and the replacement of the existing 115-kV transmission line structures from Milvon Substation 
to Devon Tie Switchyard in Milford.  
 

• Management of soil pursuant to UI’s Soil Management Plan 
• Compliance with the Army Corp of Engineers Category I permit NAE-2014-2326 at 

structure 887S 
• Weekly inspections of sediment and erosion controls on work areas and structures 

pursuant of the UI – Milvon Devon Stormwater Pollution Control Plan and Registration 
with CT DEEP.   

 
As also required by the CSC, a copy of our Environmental Inspection Report(s) must be 
provided to the Mayor of Milford (submitted separately). At the request of UI representatives, a 
copy of the report also is being provided to you. Accordingly, the enclosed report documents the 
environmental inspections during construction activities along the Metro-North Railroad corridor 
between UI’s Milvon Substation and Devon Tie Switching Station.  
 
Should you have any questions regarding the report, please do not hesitate to call me at 
203.926.4792. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Chris Hughes, Project Manager 
 
 
Enclosure 
 
cc:  The Honorable Benjamin G. Blake, Mayor, City of Milford 
 Julie Thomas, State of Connecticut Department of Transportation 

Public Outreach & Permitting 
 

180 Marsh Hill Road, Orange, CT 06477 
Telephone 888-UITENYR, Fax 203.926.4664 
www.uinet.com 
 
An equal opportunity employer 



Milford 115-kV Transmission Line Upgrade Project 
CSC Construction Report 

10/03/16 to 10/23/16 
 
OVERHEAD 
 
The electrical contractor continued to install the hardline to install the conductor. 
Conductor was successfully pulled from Milvon Substation across I-95 to the dead-end 
structure on the south side of the tracks outside of Devon Tie. The OPGW was also 
pulled across the tracks into Devon Tie and dead-ended.  
 

  
Pressing dead-ends at structure 864BSS and sagging OPGW at TP883S. 

 
SUBSTATIONS 
 
Devon Tie Switching Station  
No work performed. 
 
Milvon Substation: 
No work performed. 
 
 
 























































































































 

Structure 866S erosion and sediment controls 

 

Structure 872S 



 

Structure 878S 

 

Structure 883S 



 

Access Gate and track pad at Structure(s) 882S and 883S 

 

Structure(s) 885S and 886S 
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